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ORK – Sale of Orklas A-shares in Hartwall
Cf. Orkla’s notification of the 19 November 2001 regarding the sale of Orkla’s K-shares in
Oyj Hrtwall Abp. 

Orkla has now sold its 12,535,700 A-shares in Oyj Hartwall Abp at a price of EUR 21.1 per
share to Nordic and international investors through a book building process. Orkla has no
shares in Oyj Hartwall Abp after this transaction. The sale has been carried out in order to
comply with the Finnish competition authorities’ conditional approval of the formation of
Carlsberg Breweries, as stated in Orkla’s notification dated 2 January 2001. 

Orkla will as a result of this transaction and the sale of the K-shares book a gain after
commission and before tax of NOK 1.35 billion. The gain will be posted in Q4-2001.


